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HEADTEACHER’S NEWS 

The school has received 

£2,000 from the  Co-

operative Community Fund 

towards providing a part-

time Counselling Service in 

school.   

The Counselling service is 

delivered by trainer prac-

titioners who work with 

our students over a short 

or long term to help them 

bring about effective 

change and to enhance 

their well-being.  The process aims to assist them to focus on their particular con-

cerns and developmental issues, while simultaneously addressing and exploring spe-

cific problems, making choices, coping with crises, working through feelings of inner 

conflict and improving relationships with others. 

A HUGE thank you to everyone 

who took part in our MUFTI day 

for Children in Need and Wilt-

shire Air Ambulance where we 

raised the amazing amount of over 

£1,000. Photographs on Page 3. 

 

 

 

 

Grateful thanks to 

the Holiday Inn who 

kindly sponsored our Prefects Christmas lunch, 

which was very much appreciated!! 
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Regulations on the use of Detentions. 

The large majority of our pupils behave very well, and commendations are given out far more fre-

quently than sanctions.  However for unacceptable behaviour, or lack of effort, teachers have a law-

ful right to impose detentions.  The following points are intended to clarify school policy on the use 

of detention. 

Teachers have a lawful right to impose detention in response to any behaviour which breach-

es the school behaviour policy (or ‘school rules’). 

The requirement to give 24 hours’ notice was abolished by the Government in 2011.  However 

staff are expected, as a courtesy and to ensure safeguarding, to give parents advance notice 

of detentions. 

Detention can be after school, at break time or at lunch time. 

To comply with the law a detention has to be reasonable.  There is no legal definition of 

‘reasonable’ because it depends on the context.  Keeping an 11 year old after school for an 

hour and causing the child to miss the only available bus home, 8 miles away, would be unrea-

sonable if the parents were given no notice.  However if the parents were given sufficient 

notice to enable them to make alternative transport arrangements, the detention would then 

be reasonable.   

The fact that a detention causes inconvenience does not make it unreasonable.  Naturally, 

teachers would not wish to cause serious inconvenience to parents, and if the timing of a de-

tention is particularly difficult teachers will normally be happy to discuss rearranging it.  

Pupils with Special Educational Needs and/or Disabilities (SEND) are expected to adhere to the 

school behaviour policy in the same way as all other pupils. It is perfectly lawful to detain a child 

who has SEND as long as reasonable adjustment has been made to enable the child to comply 

with the behaviour policy.  

Mr Roper 

Working together wins award. 

Putting its people first has enabled The Stonehenge School to 

gain a nationally accredited award. 

The school was awarded the Investors in People Standard for 

the way they develop, support and motivate their team.  It is 

the fourth time the IIP accreditation has been awarded to the school. 

The Investors in People framework, which is suitable for organisations of any size and in any sector, trans-

forms business performance through people, helping companies to achieve their objectives by targeting spe-

cific priorities within the organisation. 

Organisations that have achieved the Investors in People Standard generally have lower staff turnover and 

sickness rates, lover recruitment costs and a reduced likelihood of litigation.  In addition, they tend to have 

increased levels of profitability, employees engagement and productivity. 

John Telfer, Managing Director of Inspiring Business Performance Ltd (IBP), the organisation that delivers 

Investors in People for London and the South, said; The Stonehenge School should be congratulated for the 

way in which management and staff have come together to produce real results.  I hope other organisations in 

the industry will look to them as a great example of what can be achieved. 
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Mobile phone collection – if you have any old mobile phones that you no longer require could you 

please bring them into school reception.  We are raising funds through ‘forgotten mobile.com’ 

 

Uniform Labels – Visit www.SimplyStuck.com    For 

all your labelling needs and the school receives a do-

nation for each order. 

 

If you would like any further information on any of the above, please contact Claire Busby on 01980 

676655    busbyc@stonehenge.wilts.sch.uk 

Bags2School – Many thanks to everyone who helped with this donation.  We col-

lected 200 kg of second hand clothing which raised £100 for the school.  This will 

go towards new seating in the lower school playground area. 

http://www.SimplyStuck.com
mailto:busbyc@stonehenge.wilts.sch.uk
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YEAR 7 NEWS 
 

Year 7 have been doing a great deal of work on anti-bullying this term.  According to an NSPCC re-

port written by Alana Jones (University of London) in 2010, there is a peak in bullying related inci-

dents during the transition period from year 6 to year 7.  We have held a number of assemblies on 

understanding the differences between one off nasty behaviour and genuine bullying (repeated nas-

ty behaviour).  In addition, we have explored a number of scenarios and discussed possible solutions 

to them. 

 

As part of the work, we have been ensuring that we have multiple methods of reporting nasty behav-

iour.  It has been pleasing to see evidence that students and parents have felt comfortable report-

ing incidents to a wide variety of staff.  We aim to investigate all claims thoroughly.  However, ac-

cording to the NSPCC report some students do not feel comfortable speaking to adults about some 

issues. To that end, we will shortly be appointing bullying monitors.  These will be year 7 pupils, a boy 

and a girl in each tutor group, who will be available to discuss incidents with there classmates. Final-

ly, we will be installing a anti-bullying box so that pupils can report incidents anonymously.  We have 

been very explicit in the punishments that students can expect if they are guilty of anti-social be-

haviour. We welcome your support with these initiatives.  

 

At the time of writing we are looking forward to our first field trip to the Natural History Museum 

in London, an opportunity to get to know the children in a different setting.  

 
 

Mr Edmunds 

Progress Leader Year 7 

edmundse@stonehenge.wilts.sch.uk  
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YEAR 11 NEWS 

 

The pace continues to quicken for Year 11 and a taste of what is in store at the end of the year be-

gins next week with the mock exams. A copy of the timetable is below can be found on the website 

at the link below - 

 

http://www.stonehenge.wilts.sch.uk/uploads/Mock_Exam_Schedule_Dec_2013.pdf   

 

Can I please remind all students to bring the correct equipment and be punctual for the mock exams. 

These mocks will give your teachers a real idea of your current level of attainment and importantly 

what needs to be done to fully prepare you for the real exams in the summer. 

 

If you have any concerns or questions please feel free to contact me. 

 

Mr Briggs 

Progress Leader Year 11 

briggsj@stonehenge.wilts.sch.uk  
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Are you a storyteller? 

Enjoy singing? 

An actor’s life for you? 

Then LAMDA Club is for you:  

Thursday 3.00 – 4.15  
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causes/thestonehengeschool 
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The Stonehenge Drama Club presents: 

  

‘The Winter Offensive’ Revue 

  

 
  

Thursday 12th December 2013 

4.30pm in The Cave 

  

Admission by tickets available from  
participating students 
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October Draw winners  November Draw winners 

1st – Mrs S Terry £14.10  1st – Ms K Boyce £15.60 

2nd – Mrs L Mitchell £7.05  2nd – Mrs E Jamieson £7.80 

3rd – Mrs S Pritchard £2.35  3rd – Mrs S Dean - £2.60 

The Stonehenge School celebrated All Hallow’s Read for the first time this year, in the last 
week before half-term. So what is All Hallow’s Read? All Hallow’s Read is a Halloween tradi-
tion; it’s simply that in the week of Halloween, or on the night itself, you give someone a scary 
book.  

In return for a spooky joke, students were treated with a free sample of scary stories availa-
ble in the library: 

Cirque du Freak by Darren Shan 

Lockdown by Alexander Gordon Smith 

The Enemy by Charlie Higson 

Night Runner by Max Turner 

The Graveyard Book by Neil Gaiman 

Subject Seven by James A Moore 

Zom-B by Darren Shan 

 

If any of the students who took away one of the free samples would like to send a quick email 
review to library@stonehenge.wilts.sch.uk or suggestions for books to include next year, 
please do! 
 

Mrs Clark and Mrs Gane 

mailto:library@stonehenge.wilts.sch.uk
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The Stonehenge School 
Is proud to present 

 

Our Annual  

Christmas 

Concert 

Friday 13th December 

2013 7.00 pm 

Tickets priced - £3.00 adults 

£2.00 children/oap 
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Stonehenge Staff Book Club 

The choice for this meeting of the book club, was Cathy Glass’s My Dad’s a Policeman. 

It is clear that Cathy Glass draws on her own experiences both as a foster carer and as a writer to 

condense Ryan’s experiences into what we thought was a better read 

than the first book that the group read.  

This short story follows the experiences of a Ryan, a small and lonely 12-

year-old boy who, in an attempt to make friends, and discourage the 

school bullies from picking on him, tells his everyone that his dad is a po-

liceman. When the police actually turn up on Ryan's doorstep, to take him 

away from his alcoholic mother and put him in care, his life crumbles.  

It's not long before Ryan has run away, taking a long bus ride back across 

the city, desperate to get back to the inner-city life he knows. Keeping a 

low profile, and sneaking in to his best friend's house late at night for 

shelter, he soon discovers that he's not the only one who appears to be 

stretching the truth about the happiness of his home life.   

Some of the storylines seemed to be too neatly resolved but it was very 

interesting to link to Cathy’s website to find out what has happened to 

Ryan since his story was told. http://www.cathyglass.co.uk/dad_policeman_update.html 

The School Council representatives from each Year group requested additional seating in 

the grounds. 

Awards for All funding of £6019 has enabled us to purchase the shelter in the lower school 

grounds. A group of girls and boys from Year 8 have said “It’s really nice to have another 

place to meet our friends”. 

http://www.cathyglass.co.uk/dad_policeman_update.html

